
 

  

                                                 

Saxilby Waterfront Working Group 
Update for Planning and Development Committee 

Wednesday 19 March 2025 
 
 
1. NDP 1.3 Fundraising: the Sports Hub have kindly offered to support us with a fundrais-

ing event for the Waterfront. It will take place on Friday 28 March 2025 3pm-6pm.  A va-
riety of freshly baked cakes will be for sale and hotdogs. Please come along to support 
this as the Regeneration of the Waterfront is a council project in the NDP and with im-
provements coming from grants and fund raising. 

2. Project List 2: Conservation Leaflet: The working group have drafted a leaflet on living 
in a conservation area. It is bespoke to Saxilby, including a map of the conservation 
area. Once approved by council and WLDC Conservation Officer it be given to residents 
and businesses in the area. It will also go on the website and in the library. The cost of 
the leaflets will be minimal and will be shared verbally, with funding coming out of the 
Waterfront budget. 

3. The Waterfront Big Spring Clean: Our volunteer days are back from Saturday 5 April 
starting with the Big Spring Clean. Councillors, their families and friends are also invited 
to come along to take part. Refreshments will be provided. 

4. Storage Facilities: Has been fitted out with new shelving and a stock take of current 
equipment has taken place. 

5. Volunteers 2024. There were 175 volunteer hours last year between April and Septem-
ber. These numbers are submitted to CRT on a yearly basis as part of our partnership 
agreement. 

6. Plaque for the memory branch (project list 6.4): It was identified that a plaque was 
needed to inform the public what the memory branch means. It is proposed that a stain-
less steel A5 plaque is ordered with the wording being provided as agenda item 16c. 
Funding is from the SWWG budget.  

  



 

  

Recommendations: 

To receive an update and agree recommendations:  
 
2. Conservation Leaflet - given to residents and businesses in the area. It will also go on 
the website and in the library. The cost of the leaflets will be minimal and will be shared 
verbally, with funding coming out of the Waterfront budget. 
 
3. Our volunteer days are back from Saturday 5 April starting with the Big Spring Clean. 
Councillors, their families and friends are also invited to come along to take part. 
 
6. Order stainless steel plaque with agreed wording.  


